
1st Lt. David Richard Reynolds Headquarter Chapter 
Descendants of Confederate Veterans 

P.O. Box 1861, Mt. Pleasant, Texas 75456-1861 
 

Meeting via Zoom 
January 13 & 27, 2025 

 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Joe Reynolds at 7:10 p.m. 

Invocation was given by Compatriot Michael Mars 

Pledges to the United States and Confederate Flag were led by President Joe Reynolds 

 President Joe Reynolds read the Association’s Mission Statement. 

Present for the meeting were: 

Members 
Larry Joe Reynolds, President Alexandria, LA 
Carter Campbell, Vice President Canon, GA 
Rex McGee, Secretary/Treasurer Mount Pleasant, TX 
Glenn Carroll, Genealogist Fort Worth, TX 
James DeSalvo Merrifield, VA 
Roger Dukes Fort Payne, AL 
Steve Melton San Angelo, TX 
David Routh Rockwall, TX 
Pat Tomberlain Atlanta, TX 
 
Board Staff 
Bill Elliott Vice President 
Dave Adcox Board Member 

Guests 
Nicholas Foster Mississippi 
Louis Foley Mississippi 
Stephanie Foley Mississippi 
Danny Orbrin Mississippi 
John Rivers Mississippi 
Cullen Watts Mississippi 
 
Minutes from the last meeting were emailed to all members and Carter Campbell, seconded by 
Steve Melton made a motion to approve the minutes as received.  They were approved with no 
objection. 
 
The First Treasurer Report was given by President Joe Reynolds, he stated that all annuals dues 
had been collected and mailed and received by the Association.  He stated that several members 
had made donations along with their dues payment and since all Chapter expenses were covered 



that there was also a $100.00 Donation made from the Chapter to the Descendants of 
Confederate Veterans Association.  There is a Balance of $37.96 currently in our account. 
 
Under Old Business we had nothing to bring up. 
 
Under New Business we discussed the following: 

1. We have two new members who are currently processing in and will be inducted at next 
month’s meeting 

a. Camden Loch McCulloch 
b. Dalton Connor Hand 

2. We discussed the upcoming Reunion at Jefferson, Texas, and all members and guests 
were encouraged to attend.  The Chapter was reminded that unlike some other 
organizations, we do not have Chapter delegates, instead, it is One Man, One Vote, which 
makes it even more important that everyone shows up.  We will be discussing our 
Chapter Constitution and Bylaws at the Reunion, as well as other possible amendments to 
the Association Constitution. 

3. All members were reminded to submit any recommendations or request for to me by 
February 1st in order for me to submit request for change to the DCV Membership at least 
30 day in advance of the Reunion.  Compatriot Routh requested that we once again 
address the possibility of allowing Supplemental Applications for members. 

  
Tonight’s program was Death of The Confederacy, Sherman's March to the Sea. 

 
The Benediction was given by Compatriot Michael Mars. 
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 8:03 
 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Alvin Rex McGee, Secretary/Treasurer 
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